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GENERAL ORDER  

TO: ALL PERSONNEL             ORDER #:  22-002   DATE ISSUED: 07/01/2022 

SUBJECT: USE OF SCARBOROUGH ON-DUTY STAFFING FOR GORHAM TANK 5 DATE RESCINDED: 

PER ORDER OF:  Rich C. Kindelan, Fire Chief 

  

 

Effective July 1, 2022 on-duty per-diem and/or full-time employees, who are employed by the town of 

Scarborough, shall not be utilized to provide staffing for Gorham Fire Department Tank 5 responses within the 

Town of Gorham. Available call-company personnel, who are also employed by the Town of Gorham, may 

continue to respond and provide staffing for Tank 5 responses to the Town of Gorham as they are currently 

allowed. Call company personnel are responsible for documenting their response using the Gorham incident and 

payroll reporting process.  

 

Scarborough Engine 5 will be utilized by on-duty (per-diem or full-time staff) for mutual aid responses dispatched 

by the Scarborough Public Safety Communications center. This may include the immediate response to Echo 

level EMS calls in Gorham Fire Department’s district 5 when staffing for Gorham Tank 5 is unavailable.  

 

Scarborough Public Safety Communications center will discontinue dispatching Tank 5 as an asset of the 

Scarborough Fire Department, using Scarborough Fire frequency. Request for mutual aid responses, including 

those to Gorham district 5 for Echo level EMS calls, will be handled in accordance with procedures for standard 

mutual aid requests. 

 


